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We thank God for His guidance as the 
ministry is doing well. Starting from the month 
of October and throughout the month of 
November 2019 the churches that we 
minister in having been holding Thanksgiving 
outreach programs and in the month of 
December 2019 they hold Christmas 
outreach programs since most of our 
churches are located in non Christian 
villages. 

 
Abel preaching at Thanksgiving service at Pa Sak 

Church 

 
It has been wonderful and a joy to see these  
Thanksgiving and Christmas outreach 
programs reach out to the Lahu, Lisu, Shan 
and Thai people living out in these villages. 
Thanks be to God for the opportunity to share 
the good news of Jesus Christ to these 
people and because of these two special 
occasions many hundreds of people have 
heard the good news of Jesus Christ. Please 
pray for those that have heard the Gospel  
 

 
and that the Gospel will talk to them and 
eventually lead them to believe in Jesus 
Christ one day.  
 

                      Thanksgiving service 

 
 
 

       Christmas outreach program at Mae Gone village 
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Christmas outreach program at Sub ta kian villege 
 

Christmas outreach program at Pa Bong klang village  

 

   Christmas program for the orphanage children and   
village children 

 
 

The children at the orphanage and their new warm 
clothes 

 
 

 
As for the orphanage, it has been a colder 
than usual winter this year and we thank you 
all for your donations and contributions that 
made it possible for the children to have 
warm clothes to wear this winter. We would 
also like to ask you to pray for children's 
health as a number of them have gotten the 
cold due to the changes in temperature. We 
also have 4 youths from the orphanage that 
are now currently studying in Bible college, 2 
of them will finish their classes in March 2020 
but before they graduate they will have to do 
a 1 year internship. we feel especially glad 
and blessed that Na se one of our youth who 
is in Bible college and who also grew up at 
the orphanage feels that she has been called 
to serve her brothers and sisters at the 
orphanage so she will be interning at the 
orphanage for one year and afterwards if God 
willing she will become one of our coworkers 
and will be serving at the orphanage as a full 
time Bible teacher and caretaker for the 
children of Suk Jai orphanage. We also have 
another youth from the orphanage that is 
studying at a physical education university his 
name is Pi ya, he is now almost finished with 
his second year. Please continue to pray for 
all the children and youth of Suk jai so that in 
the future we will have even more servants of 
God coming out from Suk Jai. 
 

 

                           A RU NEE    NA SE  SU RA CHAI  SOM BAT 
                        (Four Bible college students) 

 
 
 
 



 

Pi ya 
 
 
As for my wife Ruth and myself we thank God 
that we have been kept in good health and 
have to opportunity to continually serve God 
to our fullest. Starting from the month of 
October to December we have been 
constantly travelling and serving in the 
different villages. My eldest son Mark and his 
wife Woo Jin will soon be travelling to Korea 
and will be spending some time there with his 
wife's family. My youngest son Luke is now 
working in Bangkok the capital city if Thailand 
which is around 7 hours away by car. Please 
continue to pray for our family and for the 
children of Suk jai orphanage and also pray 
for the Lahu churches and the Shan church 
that they will continue to be strong and to 
continue to grow and bring many in their 
respextive areas to Christ. Lastly, we wish 
you a Happy New Year and God bless you 
all. 
 
 

Mark and Woo Jin 
 

 

Luke 


